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Community Events 

June 8 
Wellness Clinic 
Club Room - Dundurn 
Community Hall 
8:30 - 10 am 

June10  
Culture Club 2018 Tailgate 
BBQ 
Mountainview Parking Lot 

June 10 - 11 
Air Show - Det Dundurn 
Tickets at Town Office 

June 12 
Town Council Meeting 
6 pm 

June 13 
RM Council Meeting 
8 am 

June 28 
Bingo 
Community Hall 
7 pm 

Dundurn Public Library 

306-492-2366 
Hours: 
Tues 5 - 8 pm 
Wed  1:30 - 4:30 pm 
Thurs 5 - 8 pm 
Fri  9 am - Noon 

Closed Stat Holidays 

   THE DUNDURN TIMES 
 Information | Community Minded | Strength

For July 1st, the Town of Dundurn 
invites all to the festivities for 
Canada Day.  There is lots of 
activities planned which will be 
held at various venues throughout 
the town.
Starting off the day will be a 
Pancake Breakfast at the Fire Hall.  
The breakfast will be served 
between 8 -10 am, while there 
check out the new renovations.
The Parade will commence at the 
Town Office, Parade Marshall 
Annette Hamilton will be lining 
everyone up and for those of you 
who need to finalize decorations, 
please arrive at 10:30 am, as the 
parade starts at 11:30.  The route 
the parade will be taking will be 
down 2nd Street to Dundurn Ave, 
up 3rd Street and back to the Town 
Office.  We ask you to stay in line, 
as we are going to be making 
another round.
As 12:30 to 4:30, the family fun 
begins at the Lions Grounds.  
There will be lots to do for young 
and old.
The will be an inflatable giant slide, 
slippery slide, dunk tank, sumo 

Win a prize with Pop the Balloon, 
Ring Toss, & Shoot the Target.  
Don’t forget to get your face painted 
and watch the Hoola Hoop Girl do her 
amazing tricks.
How about winning some money!  Well 
there will be a $100 prize for the 
winners of the Saskatoon Berry Pie 
Eating Contest and the Best Dressed 
1867 Costume Contest.
We’re not done yet!  The Dundurn 
Lions Club will be hosting a 
Hamburger & Hotdog BBQ, there will 
be a Beer Garden and a Slo-Pitch Co 
Ed Tournament.  If you would like to 
register call Reashelle 306-381-5783.
The Town would like to thank 
Canadian Heritage for their funding 
and support of this community event.

Wanted - Responsible Teens 
for Booth Workers and Clean Up
We also require 2 Teens for Decorating 
and Equipment Set up

Please phone the Town Office at 
306-492-2202 ext 2 or email 
admin@townofdundurn.ca

Town of Dundurn Celebrates

Contact Us
dundurnnews@gmail.com
Editor:  
Glenda Pryor
Publisher:  
Town of Dundurn
RM of Dundurn
Submission Deadline:
22nd of each month
Note:
Any submissions later 
than the 22nd will not be 
included or will be place 
on the back page

Ad Prices: 
Small Ad $5 
Business Ad $10 
1/8 page $10 
1/4 page $20 
1/2 page $30 
Full page $60 

All ads to be prepaid - contact 
info@townofdundurn.ca 
303-492-2202 

or in person @ Dundurn Town 
Office

mailto:info@townofdundurn.ca
mailto:info@townofdundurn.ca
mailto:admin@townofdundurn.ca
mailto:admin@townofdundurn.ca
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Editorial 

I would like to introduce myself for 
those who do not know me.  My 
name is Glenda Pryor and Dundurn is 
my home town.  The Dundurn 
Newsletter committee hired me to 
give you a fresh perspective for the 
town’s newsletter.   
As you can see there is  a different 
layout with stories, pictures, and an 
added “Go Ask Bob” column, which 
mimics an Anne Landers advice 
column.  Just for fun!  We welcome 
you to make submissions for this 
column while remaining anonymous, 
so please contribute.   
Other changes that will take place in 
the near future, will be the 
advertising.  We will give you a sneak 
preview of the format, but for now we 
will continue with the business card 
ads.  I hope you enjoy your read, and 
please email us with any story 
suggestions. 
Thank you and enjoy your read! 

Splash, Spin, & Dash

The Dundurn Digger’s Annual Try-All-
Athon is set for Friday, June 16 at 17 
Wing - Detachment Dundurn.  
The kids are getting excited and once 
again the committee has worked hard 
to make this event happen as this will 
be the Ninth Annual Triathlon for the 
school.  The event involves biking, 
swimming, and running for Grade 1 to 
6 students.

Principle Cheryl Shields anticipates 
lots of spectators and reminds parents 
to please provide the school with their 
vehicle license plate number before 
hand, as there is security at the front 
gate and this will provide smooth

access for those who would like to 
watch the event.
Lunch tickets can be purchased in 
advance for $5.00, as the Det Kitchen 
will be serving hotdogs, hamburgers, 
juice, and chips.

The transition area opens at 9 am and 
at 9:30 the race begins at the pool.

Other events to make note of for 
Dundurn School are:
June 21 - Grade 6 Orientation to 

  Hanley
June 22 - Kindergarten Farewell
June 22 - Volunteer Appreciation
June 23 - Grade 6 Farewell

Community Hall Rentals 

Whole Hall $350/day 
Main Hall $250/day 
Legion Room $100/day 
Kitchen  $100/day 
Hourly  $25 (Minimum of 3 hrs) 

All rent must be paid in advance at the 
Town Office, and a deposit of $100 or 
$250 for the key will be required 

Minimum of 7 day cancellation notice

Dundurn Community Spray Park 
Hours of Operation 
(Weather Permitting) 

Open Daily: 11am to 7 pm 

From Victoria Day Weekend to 
Labour Day Weekend 

This Spray Park is Non-Supervised 
Play Area 

Please See Posted Rules Board at 
Spray Park 

Thank You! 

The Dundurn Minor Hockey Association would like to thank the 
Dundurn 50 Plus Club, Saskatchewan Lotteries, Syngenta 
Canada, Auld Canada, and all of our coaches, managers, 
volunteers, parents, and players for contributing to another 
successful hockey season! 

Dundurn Minor Hockey Association 
Box 761, Dundurn SK  S0K 1K0 

info@dundurnminorhockey.ca 
Let Me Help You Write An Ad 

Contact 

Glenda  
dundurnnews@gmail.com

mailto:thedundurnpost@gmail.com?subject=
mailto:thedundurnpost@gmail.com?subject=
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Dundurn Child Health Clinic 

Hours:  10:30 am to 2:15 pm

1st and 3rd Thursday of the Month

Legion Room - Dundurn 
Community Hall 

214 - 3rd Street

Canada Day 150th Birthday Best Costume Contest 
GRAND PRIZE $100 

Dress in your best 1860’s olden day costume 
Judging at the Lion’s Grounds at 2:30 p.m. 
Contact the town office to enter your name  

306-492-2202  
or email 

admin@townofdundurn.ca 
or meet at the Lion’s Grounds at 2:00 p.m. 

RM of DUNDURN 

Welcomes Dwayne Williams as 
Residential Building Inspector

For Appts:  Call 306-655-4730
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Contest Time 

The Town of Dundurn’s 
“Best Curb Appeal Contest” 

1st Prize 
$50 Gift Certificate 

Holland’s Greenhouse 

2nd Prize 
$40 Gift Certificate 

Brightwater Greenhouse 

3rd Prize 
$30 Gift Certificate 

Clement’s Greenhouse 

Judging will take place  
Sunday, July 25th 

Dundurn Rural Water Utility                         
Providing City Water 

to Rural Residents                                                                             
Ph:  306 492-2566                         
Fax 306 492-2564              

Mon - Fri 8am to 4 pm          
410 2nd St Dundurn          

www.dundurnruralwater.ca      
drwu@sasktel.net

Village of Kenaston 

Career Opportunity 

FOREMAN 
The Village of Kenaston is accepting applications for the position of 
Foreman 
Requires great work ethic, can work independently, and strong public 
relations 
• Daytime hours 
• Operation of Grader & Tractor 
• Water Treatment Operation 
• Reporting to Administrator & Village Council 
• Valid Class 5 Driver’s License 
Asset Qualifications: 
• Previous experience working in a municipality 
• Power Mobile Equipment Certificate 
• Water Certification - Class I or II 
• Salary negotiated based on experience & qualification 
Applications will be accepted until position is filled 
Applicants should submit a detailed resume with cover letter & 
references to: 
Village of Kenaston   Inquiries: 
PO Box 129    Carman Fowler 
Kenaston SK  S0G 2N0  306-252-2211 
     kenaston@sasktel.net 

Canada Remembers 

Armed Forces Day 
“Salute to Heroes” 

June 10 & 11, 2017

Where:  17 Wing Detachment Dundurn 
 (25 Km South of Saskatoon on Hwy 11 or 4.5 km  
 North of Dundurn on Hwy 11)  
Time:     11 am to 5 pm 
Tickets: $20.00 advance passes required  
 for Adults, Seniors, & Students 

Free:  Veterans & Spouses, Canadian Forces Members & 
Children - with Military ID, & Children 12 & Under 

Advance passes on sale at:  Saskatoon Shell Stations; 
Saskatoon Legion Offices; Army, Navy & Air Force Veterans 

Assoc - 339 1st Ave Saskatoon, & Dundurn Town Office - 300 
3rd Ave 

Due to the capacity of 4,000 per day, advance passes are 
required - NO REFUNDS 

http://www.dundurnruralwater.ca
mailto:drwu@saskatel.net?subject=
http://www.dundurnruralwater.ca
mailto:drwu@saskatel.net?subject=
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Hats Off to Hanley Composite Grads

Hanley Composite High 
School is beginning the 
preparations for the 
graduating class of 2017.  
They just returned from 
their   Culture Club tour 
and now they are 
anxiously awaiting their 
big day. Graduation!  
On June 9th, 26 students 
will be graduating, 13 of 
those are from the Town 
of Dundurn & area.  

To start the evening off, 

the grads attend a banquet 
with family and invited 
guests, followed by the 
ceremony.  The exercise 
starts at 7:30 pm at the 
high school.  

Other important reminders 
for Hanley Composite are: 

•Final Exams - Gr 10 to 12 
    June 23 - 28 
•Last Day of School 
    June 28 
•Report Card Pick Up 
    June 30 - 9 to 10:30 am 
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This is an example of the new 
look.  If you wish to  advertise 
your service, thank you’s, and 
sales in the newsletter.  The 
charge is $5. Business cards 
wil l cost $10 for al l new 
business card ads.  For those 
who have paid till the end of the 
year, we will continue to place 
your business card.

Sugaring Practitioner    
Cara Hildebrand                           

306 227-8340                    
“The new smooth”         

Go Ask Bob 
Advice Column 
Dear Bob: 
While eating a quick lunch in a fast 
food restaurant, a couple in their 
early 30’s arrived with two infants.  
The mother immediately wiped the 
tabletop with a baby wipe then 
placed a changing pad on the table.  
She went to get food and instructed 
the Dad to change the babies 
diapers on top of the dining table.   
He did, mumbling “sorry” to me.  I 
basically fled the scene.  Bob! This 
baby’s bottom was literally inches 
away from my meal. 
I don’t have kids, but is this using 
good manners?  The restaurant has 
a “family” bathroom, complete with 
a changing table. 
Am I out of the loop?  In addition to 
this being obviously unsanitary, it 
seems like a violation of the baby’s 
privacy. 

Dear Buttwipes: 
You are correct on all fronts.  He did 
mumble sorry which would indicate 
that he knew at that point it was bad 
manners.  It’s too bad he didn’t grow a 
pair and tell his partner he would 
change the baby in the restroom.  It 
certainly is unsanitary, un-necessary, 
disgusting and yes, a violation of 
privacy. 

Dear Bob: 
My husband comes from a very large 
family of 9 brothers & sisters.  Each of 
his siblings have 3 to 4 kids each.  
Every year my husband’s family 
celebrates his mother’s birthday at a 
large family gathering at her home.  
Like us, most come from out of town, 
so we stay over the weekend.  There 
are many, many kids and babies at 
the house, along with constant 
cooking and cleaning.  
My husband and I do not have 
children by choice and I live a simple, 
no fuss life as I don’t like cooking and

cleaning.  Bob, I am exhausted after 
these two days and really resent 
having to help cook and clean up after 
a gazillion people.  I don’t want to go 
anymore but my husband is 
disappointed in me. 
I think he is making a big deal out of 
nothing as it’s not even my mother, 
plus I don’t even spend any quality 
time with her because all I’m doing 
with the other ladies is cooking & 
cleaning up after kids.  Do you think 
my husband will get over it or should I 
continue to go? 
- Hates Doing Dishes 

Dear Hates Doing Dishes 
So you are saying you would rather 
cause a rift with your husband and 
probably his family too because for 2 
days out of 365 days in the year, you 
are inconvenienced by chores?  Well 
too bad, so sad, and no, your husband 
will not get over it.  You should be 
grateful that you are even invited and 
and welcomed as part of the family. 

The New Look

Services
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There is a scandalous story in the 
news about foreign interests trying to 
influence the outcome of a legitimate 
election in a Western democratic 
country. But it isn’t the story you 
probably think it is.  
It is generally assumed that the 2015 
Canadian federal election was part 
of the natural course of political 
events – that Canadians had 
become dissatisfied with the 
Conservative government and were 
spontaneously drawn to the charms 
of Justin Trudeau’s campaign. As it 
turns out, this was not entirely true.  
According to a 32-page complaint 
submitted to Elections Canada , 
there is evidence that the outcome of 
the federal election was, to some 
degree, bought and paid for by 
deep-pocketed American lobby 
groups. The Tides Foundation, an 
anti-oil environmentalist group, 
carried out an extensive campaign to 
bring down the Conservative 
government.  
The Tides Foundation set up a 
network of third-party groups that 
operated much like American 
political action committees (PACs). 
Canadian electoral law strictly limits 
how much  

third-party groups can spend during 
elections but the Tides Foundation is 
alleged to have circumvented these 
limits by helping to create dozens of 
inter-connected third-party groups.  
These groups spent over $6 million 
in the 2015 campaign, much of 
which came from US sources and 
$1.5 million of which was donated 
directly by the Tides Foundation 
itself.  
A prominent third-party group in this 
spider’s web was an organization 
called Leadnow. This organization 
and its  
affiliates are alleged to have worked 
on two fronts. First, it ran a national 
campaign aimed at encouraging 
strategic voting. Second, it operated 
a grassroots campaign, flying out 
political advisers and campaign 
workers to targeted ridings 
throughout the country.  

Leadnow’s activities were so 
alarming that even the NDP 
complained of them, since many of 
their activities were aimed at draining 
away NDP vote in favour of the 
Liberals. And Leadnow was so 
brazen about  

their activities that they actually 
bragged about them afterwards to 
their American sponsors. 
Step back for a minute and put the 
word “Russian” in place of 
“American” and you can easily see 
what an outrage this is. It represents 
the most serious threat to electoral 
sovereignty in Canadian history.  
While this scandal has not gained 
much public attention, Yves Cote, 
the commissioner of Elections 
Canada has launched an official 
investigation. Former Elections 
Canada commissioner Jean-Pierre 
Kingsley has lent his support, 
describing the influence of foreign 
money in the 2015 election as 
“unacceptable. 
As citizens, we also all have a duty 
to stand up for our democracy. If 
they have integrity, the Liberal 
government must be prepared to bite 
the hand that feeds them. I would 
like to encourage all Saskatchewan 
residents to call and write Minister 
Ralph Goodale and demand that the 
Liberal government introduce 
legislation to curtail the influence of 
foreign money on Canadian 
elections.  

MP Report  - Tom Lukiwski 

On-Line Registration for the 2017-2018 Season 

June 1 - 30, 2017 

Register at www.dundurnminorhockey.ca 

or 

June 25 

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm 

Dundurn Rink 

Initiation - PeeWee 

“Complete registration before June 30th to avoid late fees” 

Dundurn Minor Hockey 

http://www.dundurnminorhockey.ca
http://www.dundurnminorhockey.ca
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